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A fantastic new amenity for Terra Verde 

Resort ð the new Cinema Room. 

We love hearing from you, so please send us 
your thoughts on the magazine, comments, 
suggestions on future topics, articles of 
places and restaurants you visit and 
photographs.  Please contact:  
 

clivehand@terraverdehoa.com 

Please note that any opinions 
expressed in this magazine are not 
necessarily those of the  Home 
Owners Association nor the Editor. 
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Terra Verde Connections is published on the 
7th day of each of the above publication 
months. Articles sent for inclusion in the 
magazine should be forwarded to the Editor 
by email using Arial Font 12 points. Photos 
should JPEG files. 
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The cinema has been a great 
addition to the resort. We have 
received lots of compliments on 
the room and many people did 
not even realize that the space 
existed. The area where the 
movie room has been created 
was originally set-up as a 
beauty spa and storage area 
but was very lightly used and in 
looking at the square footage, 
we realized that we had a 
significant space that we could 
work with.  

Itôs now been a couple of years 
since we started having movie 
nights in the clubhouse lounge 
on Wednesday evenings and it 
has proven to be very popular. 
During the resort quiet months 
we only get a few guests along 
but for the most part we get a 
good attendance, especially 
January through March when 
the snowbirds are down! On 
movie nights we would shift the 
lounge furniture which wasnôt 

ideal and although it worked ok 
it was always missing the "at 
the movies feel". This led us to 
think that we could improve on 
the experience.  

In my planning for the new 
movie room, It was important to 
maintain a space for the beauty 
spa/massage room and also 
allow for our Tiki Bar storage. 
After much measuring and 
drawing a final design was 
eventually approved, the 
scheme was fully costed and 
given the go-ahead. In 
preparation, all the walls in the 
area were knocked down and 
we remodelled the area to 
create a large rectangular 
space at the back. Along the 
walkway approaching the new 
space we created storage lock-
ups. The Spa was relocated to 
a smaller but ample room off 
the hallway next to the sauna. 
With the spacing settled we 
turned to designing the cinema 

room itself, looking to gain 
maximum benefit from the 
limited space available. 
Selecting the chairs and 
deciding the best layout was an 
integral aspect of the plan. We 
decided on actual theater 
seats, versus the oversized 
chairs and recliners that you 
would find in a home theater. 
We needed ample seating on 
the nights when we have a 
large count, and while typical 
home theater seats would be 
comfortable for a small handful 
of movie watchers, it just would 
not provide enough seating for 
our peak needs. The theater 
seats we ultimately decided on 
allowed us to install 23 seats 
with a designated area for a 
wheelchair. 

A local contractor, JC Painting, 
carried out the work on time 
and on budget. 

Continued on next pageé. 
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Continued from previous page... 

The cinema has been open for 
a few weeks now and guests 
have been enjoying the 
addition. It was opened during 
the resort slow period and so 
the room has not been bursting 
with crowds but it has been 
well received and we do expect 
that as the occupancy on the 
resort picks up we will see the 
amenity being very popular.  

We have added a second 
movie night on Fridays, with 
the movie selection more 
children orientated. We haven't 
settled on the best schedule for 
movies and will be trying 
different things and making a 
decision on what works best.  

The cinema is not only open for 
movies but we will continue to 
show sports events, including 
football and soccer, as we did 
previously. For me it has been 
amazing to see a ñdead areaò 
completely transformed into a 
great new amenity for all of our 
owners and guests. Overall, a 
very enjoyable and rewarding 
project.  

Just for a bit of fun take a 

look at this photo from the 

recent Homeowners Fun 

Day and send in your 

suggestion for what is 

being said in the speech 

balloons. The speech 

bubbles have been 

numbered to assist you. 

Email your suggestions to 

clivehand@terraverdehoa.

com  

Sorry no actual prizes but 

the funniest entries will be 

published in the next issue 

of Terra Verde 

Connections.  
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Following a review after the 
unfortunate incident at Walt Disney 
World, grills have been fitted to 
storm drains to prevent gators 
entering. Signs have also been 
placed around the lakes as an 
additional precaution. 

A new sign at the main gate 
has made the swipe card 
reader more conspicuous 
and will assist guest gaining 
entry to the resort. 

Attention to detail is key. The 
road names were beginning to 
look a little worse for wear and 
have been replaced to give 
them a fresh look. 
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The 2016 Homeowners AGM and 
Fun Day was another canôt miss 
opportunity for Terra Verde 
owners, who were joined by 
Commissioner Harford during the 
morning. 

The day started with a light 
breakfast supplemented with pizza 
offerings from Five Star Pizza, a 
preferred vendor. There were 

other vendors available for owners 
looking to repair or refurbishing 
items.  These vendors included 
Nolans Roofers, Adams furniture 
repair and J.C. Painting and 
Heritage Construction and 
Roofing. We also had our annual 
vendors Boggy Creek Boats and 
Select Massage. Each year the 
board tries to get reliable vendors 
to come and talk to owners. I canôt 
guarantee anything, but I had my 
roof checked by a vendor and our 
insurance company is replacing 
the roof owing to storm damage 
which occurred last spring. I also 
got my sore shoulder massaged 
owning to a fall in the morning of 
the AGM. 

From 10AM to noon Team USA 
and Team Rest of the World 
competed in the 2016 featuring 
ping pong. Shuffle board and mini 
golf.  A short while later there was 
a corn hole competition which is a 
popular American game featured 
prominently in saloons from Miami 
to Tacoma. Scores were kept and 
it is fitting that competition fun time 
ended in a 13 all tie.  

The annual business meetings 
started as scheduled thanks to 
owners returning their proxies.  
Although I did not take a hard 
count, I estimated that there were 
about 100 owners in attendance 
with 2 new attendees at each of 
the three meetings.  

Owners gathered again in the 
evening for a delicious barbeque 
meal supplemented with owner 
provided pot luck offerings.  
Everyone ate until full while visiting 
with friends and making new 
acquaintances.  Later on in the 
evening rain drifted in which 
precluded an opportunity for the 
owners in attendance to hear me 
sing at Karaoke which probably 
avoided an international incident of 
sorts.   We had a great time which 
would have been even better if 
200+ owners had attended.      

I will close with a special thanks to 
Conrad and his staff for helping to 
make the day special.  
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After some early, turbulent 
ownersô meetings, followed by 
a number of essentially 
formative AGMs, during which 
we made many important 
strategic policy and re-
investment decisions, this 
yearôs HOA Annual General 
Meeting was a relatively 
tranquil affair. 

Held as usual in the resort 
clubhouse, a full room heard 
our HOA Co-President Ken 
Simpson report that our 
finances are in very good 
shape, with no debts against 
us and all commitments met as 
& when due. Ken went on to 
say that alongside our 
budgeted building of reserves 
to meet future infrastructure 
plans, we have been able to 
make a number of significant 
resort amenity improvements 
over the past 12/18 months, 
including: 

¶ Benches around the lake & 
on the bridge and tennis court 

¶ Additional street lights across 
the resort incl. the Madiera 
bridge 

¶ Improved warning signage re. 
dangers of entering our lakes 

¶ Installation of grills on storm 
drains to prevent gators from 
entering 

¶ Extensive landscaping at 
resort entrance area 

¶ Sidewalk pressure-washing 

¶ Extra loungers at pooldeck to 
bring out at busy times 

¶ Play area revamp 

¶ Palm tree replacement 

¶ Creation of a fully equipped 
movie room in redundant 
storage space 

¶ Power supply for improved 
lighting around the main 
lakeside walkway 

Ken told the meeting that we 
now have only 2 hardcore fee 
delinquents, which out of a 
total 363 homeowners is a very 
satisfactory position to find 
ourselves in and the envy of 
many. Additionally, we have 4 
others who are behind with 
their fees but who have set-up 
repayment plans to get current. 
We have and will always work 
with owners who approach us 
for assistance in this way. 

Two other items were 
discussed and views sought 
from the floor. The first was the 
possible installation of a 
compactor at one of our 
dumpster sites, where it was 
agreed that much more 
research was needed, 
including speaking to other 
resorts about their own 
experience. The other was the 
possibility of establishing a 
sundries store in our lobby and 
how this might work. There 
was very positive feedback 
from the floor for this idea but 
some concerns about the noise 
from a compactor. 

Finally, Ken spoke about our 
Reserves and the 20 year 

capital expenditure plan. 
Following some busy spending 
years recently, 2016 and 2017 
are relatively light but the plan 
again spikes a little in 2018 by 
which time we are on schedule 
to have built up reserves of 
c.$500k. This is important and 
vital as in 10 years time the 
HOA will face some major 
projects, including roadways & 
sidewalk works.  

The finance section closed with 
the floor thrown open to 
owners, both in the clubhouse 
and on the conference line and 
all were reminded that our 
management accounts, 
including the Reserve Plan, are 
available to view by owners on 
application to our General 
Manager.  
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This year's AGM games were, as always, keenly 
contested by groups of owners taking up their clubs and 
bats on behalf of teams representing the USA and the 
Rest of the World. The 90 degree midday heat made for a 
sometimes stamina-sapping event and all participants 
deserve enormous credit for their efforts on the day. 

The two teams of twelve owners competed in pairs 
across three disciplines, table-tennis, mini-golf & 
shuffleboard. As would be expected from the good people 
of Terra Verde, the games were played in a tremendously 
sporting spirit throughout and I'm happy to report that 
there were no accidents or injuries and nor were there 
any disputed calls to trouble the scorekeepers. 

Amazingly, after eleven rounds of hotly contested games, 
the final tally was: 

USA 13 points v Rest of the World 13 points.  

So, honours even this year, halting a winning trend for the 

ROW and everything to play for as the USA owners go 

straight into training to gain the ascendency on AGM day 

2017!  

I am not into writing an editorial for 
every issue of Terra Verde 
Connection but I thought that on 
this occasion I needed to put óink to 
paperô. Since I change the format of 
óConnectionô I have been trying to 
encourage owners to get involved 
and submit article for publication 
with little successé..until now! 
 

In this issue we have not one, not 
two, but three articles from owners. 
This is fantastic news! I read with 
interest about a road trip to 
Savannah and Charleston., a Chalk 
Festival on the small island of 
Venice and the Farmers Market at 
Lake Eola. I haven't visited any of 
these events or places and they will 
certainly be going on my list of 
óthings to doô on forthcoming trips. 
So a big thank you to Sue & Andy 
Evans, Debbie & Chris Day and 
Natalie & Mark McKinney for taking 
the time to write the articles and 
send in their photos. 
 

I hope you also enjoy these articles 
and that they make you want to 
make the trip to visit these places. I 
am sure you all have you own 
stories and memories of other 
places you have visited while in 
Florida and would encourage you 
to take time out of your busy 
schedules and have a go at writing 
an article for Terra Verde 
Connections. I would like at least 
one article from an owners in each 
issue so please, please, please rise 
to the challenge. 
THANK YOU 

By Lynne Simpson  


